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“I would personally like to welcome all of you back to Sacred Heart School for the academic year of 2017-2018. Sacred Heart School has been going strong and providing an excellent Catholic education for 118 years, thanks to wonderful and dedicated pastors, staff members, faculty, students, and families. Our mission and goals are quite simple, yet profound:


Sacred Heart School Mission is to provide an excellent opportunity for spiritual and intellectual growth of the students. Here, the students are prepared to further Christ’s mission with vision, compassion, and zeal. Sacred Heart School is diligent in upholding its values, and its strong, extensive curriculum. The primary concern of the school is to integrate truth, knowledge, and values in the everyday lives of the students and in the surrounding communities.





To experience and encounter God who is love in each other and our students.


To be a good example and role model of love of self, others and God.


To leave a lasting, enduring impression through the students’ formation.


To create a loving, caring, and family environment for each other and our students.


To create a Christian, loving environment where our students can flourish academically, spiritually, intellectually, emotionally, psychologically, and physically.





It is our desire and commitment this year to witness to each one the Sacred Heart of Jesus that lives within us as well as to search and find that same Sacred Heart of Jesus that lives within each one we meet, our co-workers, students and their families. 





We have had a great start to the new school year. I thank each of you for entrusting us as your partners in educating and forming your children. Thank you for your cooperation and signing into the FACTS tuition management program and onto School Bucks for the cafeteria. May God Bless all of us as we begin this new school year.” Sr. Sandra Norsworthy OLS


ART NEWS & Fifth Grade Religion


The first half of the 2017-2018 school year, Mrs. Carmen’s Art Appreciation classes will focus on our “Catholic Identity”. Through cross curriculum, the students’ projects will incorporate religious subject matter, while tying in with their academic studies.  Mrs. Carmen hopes that through this more faith-based environment, students will come to understand the important role art plays in drawing us closer to God. In Mrs. Carmen’s 5th grade religion classes, students will be given the opportunity to explore the many facets of their faith with emphasis on the connection between Holy Scripture, history, science and art. 


A MESSAGE FROM                                                                                                                                                    THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL


“Welcome back to all of our returning SHS students and families. To those of you who are new to SHS welcome to our SHS family. The summer surely did pass quickly. It was so nice to see all of the smiling faces on the first day of school. It’s always so surprising to see how much taller everyone has grown . We are looking forward to a very productive 2017-2018 school year. The teachers are hard at work to ensure that your child achieves his/her highest potential. We know that having a strong relationship with our parents will make a tremendous difference in your child’s education. We have several different activities happening this year. Please consider signing up as a volunteer. WE appreciate any time that you are able to spare us. I thank you in advance for all of your help and look forward to seeing you at school. My door is always open, so please stop by if you have questions or concerns about something.”                       Mrs. Darcy Bordelon





�PRINCIPAL’S CORNER











MARK YOUR CALENDARS AND JOIN US FOR MASS WITH BISHOP DAVID TALLEY OCTOBER 21 


@ 4pm


THIS HOLY MASS WILL KICK OFF OUR ANNUAL SACRED HEART SCHOOL FALL FAIR!











CALENDAR DATES:





October 6 


Living Rosary & Blessing of the Pets


October 21-22 SHS Fall Fair


*Mass With Bishop Tally 4pm


November 16 SHS Thanksgiving Mass


November 20-24 Thanksgiving Holiday


December 21 Christmas Program


December 25-January 5 Christmas Holidays
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Fr. Jose Pallipurath, Pastor - Sr. Sandra Norsworthy, Principal


Mrs. Darcy Bordelon, Assistant Principal


Mrs. Karen Moreau, Director of Development and Stewardship








�





Sacred Heart School Newsletter



































PRE K & KINDERGARTEN NEWS





PRE-KA has been working really hard with skills such as: cutting, coloring, listening, following directions, and playing well together. The children have learned some of the daily prayers, sight words, numbers, and letters. “We are looking forward to a great school year and we thank the parents for allowing us to be partners in your child’s education. We also welcome back PKA assistants Mrs. Ashley Borrel and Ms. Brittney Scallan.” Sr. Kalen Sarmiento





PRE-K B Mrs. Rhonda Rabalais and assistant Mrs. Jane Bertholl are pleased that their students are adjusting to their daily routines. They are already learning their prayer, recognizing their first names, colors and shapes. Learning Centers include multi sensory activities and this year will include cooking activities. Parents thank you for all of your help and support! “Oh the places we will go this year in PK-B!”


Kindergarten A Mrs. Karen Guillot and assistant Mrs. Kim Dalgo welcome Miss Hira Rebaru to also assist. The school year has begun with reviewing high frequency words, learning numbers by ones and tens, color words, and punctuation marks, just to name a few skills. Since September is apple month, the students will have an apple tasting class, make applesauce and numerous other activities. The children will continue to know that God created a beautiful world and His children need to love each other and show kindness to everyone. Bible verses are stressed daily with the idea that we will not enter heaven unless we enter it as a child of God.


Kindergarten B is hard at work and goals have been set for the students. In religion, they will identify God as “Father” and have discussed how HE has created the world and provides for us, and that Jesus is a friend who wants to know us. In reading, the children consistently identify syllables and rhymes along with understanding phonological awareness tasks.  The students consistently recognize all letters and can sing “The Alphabet Song”.  They also read and recognize “I” and “can”.  In math, the children have begun with sorting skills and will continue with geometry and patterns.  The K-B class is very willing and eager to learn. Ms. Barbara Lang and Mrs. Denise Bordelon are so pleased with their progress.


SECOND GRADE CLASS NEWS


Mrs. Michelle Daigrepont’s 2A is off to a great start.  The students have expressed their interests in many skills and they are eager to learn this year. The class will participate in many hands-on activities, projects, and learning experiences. The students in 2A are learning to work in small groups. Within these groups, the students will encourage, help, and guide each other. 





SHS welcomes Mrs. Kate Couvillion to 2B. Students are reading many delightful stories in their readers and learning to write stories of their own. They are working hard on math skills and learning their math facts (fact families).  In this way they won’t need to use their fingers and toes! 2B’s special project is learning about St. Francis of Assisi (the patron saint of animals, our environment, and peace).  After reading and listening to many stories about him, they will create a class book (with their own illustrations) about his incredible life and how he is honored the world over as one of the greatest saints!  This book will be accompanied by a hand carved cypress knee of St. Francis to be entered into Sacred Heart's silent auction.









































FIRST GRADE NEWS


 Mrs. Cindy Roblin’s first graders in 1-A are off to a fabulous start! The students came into first grade very well prepared and eager to learn. They have shown a great interest in reading. “I'm so excited to help them reach their goals this year.” 





Mrs. Claudia Crabtree’s 1-B class is off to a great start.  The students have been reviewing the past few weeks and are ready to READ!  It is extremely important to read with your child each day.  “I feel blessed to be a part of this learning journey with Jesus by my side and you will watch in amazement as your child blooms with knowledge during their first grade year.”
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Fourth Grade News


Mrs. Tammy Guillory's fourth grade ELA and Social Studies classes are off to a great start!  


Both 4A and 4B have adjusted to changing classes and are getting all things necessary for their next class on time.  English has been centered on writing complete sentences and identifying parts of a sentence.  Wonders has been fun as the students are studying and learning how to write expository texts.  Social Studies has included reading maps and identifying the regions of the United States.  Everyone is excited to begin the study of the southeast region since Louisiana is a part of the region. Overall, things are going very well and everyone is looking forward to a fun year.





SHS welcomes Mrs. Angelia Ducote to 4B. The science classes are moving forward with the topic of: “States of Matter Experiments Using Ice.” We will also be exploring the structure of the earth and will work with volcano and rock formations. The Class has enjoyed reciting the “Hail Mary” in French.











A special Thank You to Mr. Lyod and Mrs. Christina Sarmiento for all of their hard work cleaning and getting the school ready to open! 


We welcome to SHS custodian 


Mr. Bernell Mavin (


















































Flag Ceremony 2017





FIFTH GRADE NEWS


Ms. Carla Moreau's fifth grade classes are off to a good start. She will be teaching math, science, and social studies. It appears that all of the students had a great summer and were ready to start the new school year. The students have settled into the daily routine quickly and are excited for this year.  





Mrs. Amy Lemoine’s classes are excited about starting this new school year.  They are rolling right along learning new vocabulary words and Spelling words weekly.  They just started reading their first novel “Bridge to Terabithia.”  The students are sure to love this classic novel about friendship and imagination.  In addition, they have already completed their first five paragraph writing assignment.  This persuasive writing assignment was to persuade families to choose SHS as their school of choice.  The students did an amazing job!!  Just a reminder:  parents please sign test papers weekly and return them to school as soon as possible.  Thank you for your support.  We are looking forward to an exciting year!!





SIXTH - EIGHTH GRADE


SCIENCE


Miss Nicole Cancel’s science classes are as follows for this semester:


Middle School Science


6th: 6th grade science this year will be focused on physical science, which is the foundation for physics and chemistry. We began the year learning about how to calculate density, and identify physical vs. chemical reactions. We do our learning with a combination of reading, activities and laboratories. Through our class labs, the students are beginning to learn how to apply scientific concepts to real life phenomenon and explain both verbally and in writing how and why different scientific phenomenon occur. Learning through experiencing and applying the scientific method is how we will develop the skills to live and learn as scientists. 





7th:7th grade this year will be focused on the foundations of life science. We began by learning why scientists consider organisms "living" and other materials in the world "not living". We have just finished a two day lab in identifying the presence of different macromolecules in different liquids we drink daily, such as milk, apple juice, and water. We will spend the next 2 months learning about cells, their organelles, functions, and how they contribute to photosynthesis, viruses, and cancer. One goal we have this year is to learn life science through the lenses of modern day illnesses and events. With laboratories and online research, we will apply new knowledge, analyze these illnesses and events, and practice communicating insight to "the general public". 





8th: 8th grade this year will be focused on the foundations of earth science. We began this year with the basics, which include understanding how to read the layout of our earth through compassing, reading latitude and longitude, and reading topographic maps. We are currently learning how to identify different rocks and minerals, how they form underneath the earth, and how to use modern day techniques to compare and contrast them (through the help of laboratories). This will build us to analyzing the movement of tectonic plates and the prediction of earth quakes. This year we are emphasizing how to analyze data on real life phenomenon (by based using learned content) and to communicate outcomes in multiple formats including writing, video, presentations, etc. Connecting earth science to real life phenomenon and communicating it is the basis of this year.


Sixth, Seventh, Eighth Grade Social Studies


“In sixth grade, the students have finished Mesopotamia and are studying Egypt. In seventh grade, the students have completed the explorers and are now studying the twelve English Colonies. In eighth grade, Louisiana Geography is complete and now they are working on Louisiana government.” Mr. Marvin Guillot


P.E. NEWS                                         As we start our new school year at SHS we welcome coach and athletic director Mr. Luis Ramirez. Mrs. Raquel Lemoine and Coach Luis are beginning the year with new games and activities through music. 
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Congratulations to the 2017-2018 


SHS 4-H Officers


President – Roslynn Burgess


Vice President – Heidi Gauthier


Reporter Rylee Wilkes


Secretary Anna Center


Treasurer – Camille Quebedeaux


Parliamentarian – Abigail Galland


Health Reporter – Ryan Lemoine


Recreational Leaders – Kolter Coco 


& Aiden Gerace


Chaplain – Nicole Canal








MATH & ALGEBRA


Mr. Dan Soldani is looking forward to another exciting year at Sacred Heart School. The students came in with a positive attitude after the summer break and were ready to get started. In seventh grade math they started by looking over the rules for working with Integers, absolute value, expressions, and algebraic expressions. They are also moving on to working with inequalities and rational number rules. In the Algebra class the eighth graders are studying the basic concepts of algebra, linear equations, linear inequalities, and are getting into relations and linear functions. Mr. Dan is really excited to work with the eighth graders. They seem very excited to get into algebra one!





FROM THE SHS MEDIA CENTER  & TECHNOLOGY LAB


�


Mrs. Rhonia Smith and Miss Erica Firmin would like to welcome all students back to SHS. They are so excited to see all of the students. 8th graders will be working on Google Sites. 6th and 7th graders will be starting new projects. The 4th and 5th graders will start learning about the world Google. How exciting! The Library will be checking out books and taking Accelerated Reader tests weekly. They look forward to an exciting year with all the students. 


PASTOR’S COMMENTS


“As we have just begun another academic year we are thrilled that the students have moved to a higher grade and that they are in the process of being successful in their lives. Sacred Heart School has a conducive atmosphere for students to progress in their educational and character formation. The staff and faculty offer them every necessary means of help in educating and forming them. I personally want to thank you parents, grandparents, guardians and other well-wishers for your continued love and support. You have always stood by Sacred Heart School and that’s why SHS has a prestigious reputation. May your children be able to work hard, grow in knowledge and wisdom and be proud of their achievements and accomplishments! May God bless you and your family! 


Fr. Jose Pallipurath














Sacred Heart School


9968 Bayou des Glaises


P.O. Box 179 


Moreauville, LA 71355








Religion - First Grade, Second Grade A & Third Grade


Miss Lisa Lapinski is very blessed and honored to be a part of Sacred Heart School. This year she is excited to be teaching religion. This includes classes of 1-A,1-B, 2-A, 3-A, & 3-B. Her goal is to teach the students about the love and truth of Christ. In addition, her desire is to nourish and enhance their faith with the living Word of God. She prays that the children come to know, love, and serve The Lord in a profound way and recognize their value as a precious child of God.





SIXTH GRADE A - MATH AND ELA


SHS welcomes back to school Mrs. Tara Gauthier!  She is very happy to be back among the Sacred Heart family and welcomes back all of her students as well. 6th grade is getting into a great routine, and Mrs. Tara will be teaching Math and ELA .The students are reading and enjoying “My Side of the Mountain”.  It tells the story of young Sam Gribley surviving in the wilderness. The students are excited about starting to work on their class project, and are looking forward to the upcoming fair in October!! “Have a blessed fall!” 





ELA Seventh & Eighth Grade


The seventh and eighth graders are delving into literature, analyzing the moral choices, and strengthening their ability to write.  They are working on the paragraph and sentence level, drafting answers to literary prompts and revising expository paragraphs.  Additionally, students are working on word attack skills, including recognizing context clues and understanding Greek and Latin roots.


SCHOOL OFFICE NEWS


Mrs. Brenda Coco and the administration wants to thank the parents for their patience as the school implements the FACTS Program. We wish to congratulate Mrs. Sadie Thevis on 40 years of ministry in our school registrar’s office! Thank you Mrs. Sadie! WELCOME BACK CAFETERIA STAFF!








JR. BETA CLUB
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Miss Erica Firmin and Miss Nicole Cancel would like to welcome all students back to SHS. They have several exciting activities scheduled for this year school. The sponsors are currently waiting for students to sign up for the club. Don’t forget to bring your contracts to Miss Erica in the Library.  Have a great school year from the Junior Beta Club.


�


Columbian Squire News has an open enrollment for the year . The squire members are boys from the sixth, seventh, and eighth grades. This year’s focus is to complete projects that were not completed last year as well as initiate new ones for this year. The Squires will be helping around school as needed. The boys are really looking forward to an exciting year. Some of the older members have already talked about some ideas that they have to make this year even better than the last one.


Mr. Dan Soldani

















THIRD GRADE NEWS


Miss Christel Voorhies’s 3A class is looking forward to a wonderful year. It's very important that language skills and math skills are reviewed at home. Students must work very hard on reading and math skills, especially multiplication facts. In science the third graders are studying Earth and Space Science. Social Studies will include the fifty states. Good Communication is very important between home and school 


 for the success of the student .


SHS welcomes Mrs. Kathy Couvillion to 3B . Students are learning many new concepts in all subjects.  They have read several stories in our Reading anthology and have learned many new skills associated with them.  The AR program has started with many students already achieving high points.  In Science, students are learning about Forces and Motion and have completed projects on Simple Machines.  In Social Studies, they are learning about the continents and oceans and their location. In addition, they are learning about the fifty states, the capitals, and their symbols. The students are also excited to begin Clover Buds soon.  3-B has a lot to learn this school year but they will continue to work hard and strive for success. “Please pray for us that we have a blessed school year.”








Eighth Grade Spanish 


& Religion


SHS welcomes Sr. Lizbeth Gutierrez. She is a Sister of Our Lady of Sorrows. She has been a religious sister for 10 years. Before coming to SHS, she was a member of the faculty in Las Cruces Catholic School in Las Cruces, NM. Sr. Lizbeth was the elementary Spanish teacher. She feels very blessed to be a faculty member of SHS. “This is my new mission. This is the place the Lord has sent me to be a witness of His love for the little ones. I ask to our all-loving Father the grace to be a channel of His love.” 





The Children of Mary Congregation





�


Details on membership will be announced soon!
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Phone:


318 -985-2772


Fax:


318-985-2164
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